

Governor Greg Gianforte | Director Brian M. Gootkin

June 7, 2024

Members of the Interim Budget Committee Section D,

The Montana Department of Corrections submits the following information in response to requests from the committee's March 13, 2024 meeting. Committee requests that are not referenced in this document will be addressed in the department's presentation on June 20, 2024.

Committee members requested:

- The number of jail holds that were relieved by individual region by the movement of 120 inmates to Saguaro Correctional Center in Arizona.
 - This information was submitted to the committee on Jan. 30, 2024. It is posted on the committee's web page here: https://leg.mt.gov/content/Publications/fiscal/2025-Biennium/Section-D/Interim/DOC-IBC-December-Response.pdf
- Copy of contract for the new sex offender treatment unit provided for in HB 817.

 - o Relevant programming references are located on Page 1 (2.2.c) and Page 27 (2.17)
 - Supporting related/referenced DOC policy is located here: https://cor.mt.gov/DataStatsContractsPoliciesProcedures/PFB-Procedures/PFB-Procedures/PFB-Procedures/PFB-Procedures.pdf
- Updated annual reporting numbers associated with the rental voucher program.
 - o This report will be completed and available at the end of the fiscal year.

Please do not hesitate to reach out to us if you have any questions or concerns.

Respectfully submitted,

Brian Gootkin, Director

5 South Last Chance Gulch PO Box 201301 Helena, MT 59620-1301 Phone: (406) 444-3930 Fax: (406) 444-4920 www.cor.mt.gov



Phone: (406) 444-3930 Fax: (406) 444-4920

www.cor.mt.gov